City of Goodland

PO Box 59 204 W. 11th St. 785-890-4500 www.cityofgoodland.org

Newsletter for May 2020





"It is good to love many things, for therein lies the true strength, and whosoever loves much performs much, and can accomplish much, and what is done in love is well done."

Vincent van Gogh

City of Goodland COVID-19 Updates

- Closed Facilities: While we hope to begin the process of reopening in the near future, at time of publication
 the following facilities/operations remain closed to the public: City Hall, the High Plains Museum, the
 Goodland Welcome Center, and Goodland Public Transportation.
- **Public Parks**: Open to the public. However, we do discourage the use of park equipment and park shelters at this time, as they are not being disinfected daily.
- Municipal Court: The next Municipal Court date is June 10th.
- Utility Billing: The City of Goodland has temporarily suspended the practice of disconnecting utility services for nonpayment and waived late fees. We are making payment plans and working with individuals impacted by COVID-19. <u>However, customers are still ultimately responsible for paying their bills</u>. Even if you cannot pay the full balance at this time, we strongly encourage citizens to pay whatever they can afford now and help lessen the impact later.

Looking for another way to help your community members in the midst of COVID-19? Consider donating to help pay the utility bill of someone laid-off, furloughed or in need due to the crisis. If you know someone personally, reach out to them! If you don't personally know someone struggling, you can contact the City at 785-890-4500 and have us apply your donation to someone in need.



Annual Water Quality Report

You are now able to view the City of Goodland's annual water quality report online at <u>cityofgoodland.org/city-departments/public-works</u>. This report contains important information about the source and quality of your drinking water. Please call 785-890-4500, if you would like a paper report delivered to your home.



In observation of Memorial Day, <u>City Offices will be closed on</u> <u>Monday, May 25, 2020.</u>



Due to COVID-19 precautions and restrictions, <u>Highway 24 Garage Sales have been canceled</u> for this year. We do look forward to participating again next year!



Free Craft Grab Bags
Pick up in front of the Arts Center,
starting at 10:00am every
Saturday until supplies are gone.
Suggested donation is \$5.00.

120 W 12th St. (785) 890-6442



Steever Water Park Updates

At this time, Steever Water Park will plan to open Memorial Day weekend, though opening is still subject to change. We are now accepting applications for pool staff. Applications can be printed from cityofgoodland.org

Check the Steever Water Park
Facebook page for more details on opening day,
hours, pricing, swimming lesson sign up, etc.

Once the pool is opened, you can also call 785-890-4565 for more information.

Animal Control Reminder

When your dog is not on your premises, it must be on a leash, in a cage, or under your immediate control. Dogs may be off-leash at the Pioneer Dog Park but having dogs running loose anywhere else in Goodland is a violation of City code.



Remember to buy local and support your local businesses!

Our local economy has been hurt as a result of COVID-19. We encourage all citizens to make an extra effort during these trying times to shop local and financially support Goodland businesses.